Board of Selectmen TOWN OF CHESTERFIELD, NH SELECTMEN'S WORKING MEETING CHESTERFIELD FIRE STATION

March 28, 2021

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM.

The board met with the Chesterfield Fire Commissioners to discuss the water line to the Chesterfield station. Gary Winn, Fran Shippee and Kelli Hanzalik were in attendance. Minutes were taken by Amy LaFontaine, precinct clerk and incorporated here.

Present: Robert Goderre, Chairman; George Wright and Crystal Winn; Gary Winn, Selectboard Chairman; Kelly Hanzalik, Selectboard and Fran Shippee, Selectboard.

The Fire Department has been without water for a couple of weeks. Gary stated that the Fire Department lease requires the Fire Department be in responsible for utilities. Pinney will be in to check the valve at the pressure tank. The repair could eliminate 200 feet of pipe. As soon as the water is turned on in the basement at the new Town Office building the pressure drops.

The Commissioners are responsible for choosing the options. The Selectboard can provide a backhoe and operator at \$43.60/hour. It is possible that blacktop will need to be repaired it could cost up to a couple thousand dollars.

If the old Town Office is leased the tenant would be limited to a certain amount of water per day. Gary will check the water pipes in the basement at the old Town Office building.

The Commissioners will meet on Tuesday, March 30th at 7 PM so the meeting can be properly noticed.

Rick stated that he believed the septic tank needed to be pumped. It requires digging and permission from the Selectboard.

The meeting adjourned at 9:50 AM.

Respectfully Submitted.

Amy LaFontaine

District Clerk

Respectfully submitted,	
Gary Winn Chairman, Board of Selectmen	
Approved by:	
Day Winn	4/10/2021
Gary Winn, Chairman	Date
France J. Suppée	4/12/2021
Fran Shippee	Date
Kiel Landli	4/12/2021
Kelli Hanzalik	Date